
 

REGULAR MEETING MINUTES 
VILLAGE OF STOCKHOLM BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

JUNE 10, 2025 at 6:00PM 
 

 The meeting was called to order by village president Dennis Riechert at 6:02 

 Roll call- Dennis Riechert, Matt Anderson, Jerry Larson, Scott Krause. Adam Peterson was absent  
 Poem by John Graber-no poem 
Clerk’s Report: May Minutes reviewed and Jerry made a motion to approve the minutes seconded by 
Matt all were in favor. 
Treasurer: May Financials and review of June invoices- Jerry made a motion to approve the 

Treasurer’s report and invoices seconded by Matt all were in favor. 

Plan committee Report-Great meeting in May with Fred Weber and Josh Miller explaining their rolls has 

building inspector and Zoning. The plan Committee would like to create a small committee to come up 

with building or zoning application and fee schedule. 

Park Committee Report: - A meeting was held. Boat trailers are becoming a problem with parking. No 

parking signs will be installed. The Storage shed needs shelving. Dan Prokosch has removed most of the 

log piles. Damage  to the road was done by Swift Current installing the fiber-optics. Swift current has been 

contacted about the issue. The park was out of compliance in 2023; Proper postings were done. And the 

park is in compliance once again. Nancy has been working with Jerry on a financial report for the park. 

Next meeting is June 26,2025. There is a problem with the concrete work done for Hiedi’s bench-the slab 

is not level. Jerry and Dennis talked to Chris about the problem.  They also contacted Jim Sterry to fix the 

slab the estimated cost would be $200-$300.00 to repair. Chris is willing to work with the VOS board to 

correct the issue. The total invoice from Chris was $735.31 for concrete, labor and materials. Jerry made a 

motion to subtract $200.00 from the Chris Hines invoice to help pay Jim Sterry to repair the work. 

Seconded by Matt all were in favor. All were in favor. 

Cemetery Committee Report: 6 plots were sold. Nancy will deposit the check into the cemetery account. 

Citizens’ Concerns: Founder’s Park citizens have concerns about traffic, noise, expense of upkeep. The 

board feels it is a good idea to recognize the founders of Stockholm. But not a park, maybe setup some 

kind of memorial. 

 A compliant about golf cart in the park not driven by the camp host. Pictures were taken. Nancy will look 

into the ordinance book about golf carts in the park.  

 Concerns about a camper parked on private property-Dennis spoke to the owners they are planning on 

building a home within the next few years. 

 VOS Board Comments:  Dennis read an article from the WI League of Municipalities about the 

declining numbers of Clerks in the State of Wisconsin and thanked Nancy for coming on board. 

 

 Business: 
1. Cedar Corp. Updates-Nancy has issued and sent out the CUPs for Scott Zerby and Kim & Rand Kirmeier. 

And the ball is rolling for  Justin Clark demolition & remodeling project on Hwy 35. 
 
 

2. Discussion / action liquor applications.  
Hop, Dish & Vine 
The Palate 
Humble Moon 
Stockholm Pie  
Discussion was held Jerry made a motion to approve the applications for liquor license seconded by Scott all were 
in favor.  

3. July meeting date – July 8th at 6:00 PM 

4.  Adjourn meeting-Jerry made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:15 Matt seconded the motion, motion Carried. 

 

**Nancy Wolfe Village of Stockholm Clerk 

 


